
Holy Family Pastoral Council Meeting 

December 15, 2021 

Present: Jean Schram, Mike VanderSanden, Fr. Ryan, Mike Immel, Elaine Graf, Patty King, Lori Ludwig, 

Julie Baltz, Chuck Hornung 

Absent: Jim Stewart, Brian Seel, Erick Contreras, Susana Ocampo, Chris Dudzinski 

November minutes approved as written 

New business 

Human Concerns-Erin Cobb 

 Brown bag lunch fed 200 youth over summer every Tuesday thanks to 40 volunteers 

 Sleep in Heavenly Peace campaign provided beds for FDL County youth who do not have them 

 College Care packages provideed 90 packages with an invite to January activity at Holy Family 

 Caring for Creation Ministry will have more info soon 

 Divorce ministry includes 2 women who are orchestrating the outreach with personal 

experience 

 Covid is holding back RCIA and hospital visits 

Lenten mission in February will focus on prodigal son 

New lighting at Holy Family will happen in January and will provide significant cost savings 

Christmas potluck was enjoyed by all in attendance 

Old Business 

Rectory committee update: Fr. Ryan said renovations are ahead of schedule.  Basements is framed and 

garage expansion is moving along.  Still looking for contractor for crucifix in entry. 

Strategic planning committee had December meeting rescheduled to Jan. 11 when rough draft of parish 

survey for targeted audience will be discussed 

 

Closing prayer for January:  Patty King 

Closing Prayer: Mike Bauer 


